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Sydney Metro is Australia’s biggest public transport project.  

Services started in May 2019 in the city’s North West with a train every four minutes in the peak. Metro rail will be 

extended into the CBD in August 2024, with new metro railway stations at Crows Nest, Victoria Cross, Barangaroo, Martin 

Place, Gadigal and Waterloo and new metro platforms at Central, and then onto Bankstown in 2025.  

The new Waterloo integrated station development includes construction of the new Waterloo metro station by John 

Holland, while a joint venture between John Holland and Mirvac will deliver the Waterloo Metro Quarter, including 

buildings above and next to the station. 

Over Station Development – modification to construction hours 

On 3 July 2024, the Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure approved a modification of construction hours for 

the over station development Southern Precinct (SSD-10437 – MOD- 3).  

The new standard construction hours are detailed below: 

• 7:00am to 6:00pm, Monday to Friday inclusive; and between 7:30am and 6:00pm, Saturday. 

Construction may also be undertaken outside of the standard hours under the following circumstances: 

• The transportation or removal of vehicles, equipment, or materials outside of standard working hours, as 

mandated by a Public Authority or Police.  

• In an emergency to avoid the loss of life, damage to property or prevent environmental harm. 

• If a relevant utility service operator requires the work to be completed at night. 

• Concrete pours or finishing works may finish after 6:00pm and no later than 10:00pm Monday to Friday on a 

maximum of two occasions per calendar month. 

• Hoist and crane climbing or dismantling between 8:00am and 5:00pm on Sunday for a maximum of two 

Sundays over the duration of the project. 

• Internal fit-out and services installations/commissioning up to 24 hours a day behind a closed façade and 

subject to the use of the goods lifts only (excluding Sunday and public holidays). 

The Construction Noise and Vibration Management plan has been recently revised to incorporate these modifications. 

This plan details the mitigation measures to manage construction impacts and noise. It is available for public viewing on 

the website wisd.com.au. 

The construction of Waterloo Station is approaching its final stages, with preparations underway for its opening in August 

2024. To continue to receive updates about the over station development after the station opens, please register via the 

QR code below. 

If you have any questions, please contact Leanna Fuller on 1800 171 386 or email waterloometro@transport.nsw.gov.au 

Thank you for your patience while we undertake these necessary works.  
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Translating and interpreting service 

If you need help understanding this information, 

please contact the Translating and Interpreting 

Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us 

on 1800 171 386 

Contact us 

24-hour Community Information Line 1800 171 386 

sydneymetro@transport.nsw.gov.au 

Sydney Metro City & Southwest, PO Box K659,  
Haymarket NSW 1240 
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